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BOARD MEETING #4

THE FOURTH MEETING OF THE 2009/2010 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

of the Lower Island Soccer Association (LISA) was held at 19:00 hours on:

1 September 2009

Esquimalt Rec. Centre

527 Fraser Street

VICTORIA, BC

Present:

Tim Satterford
President
Bob Nex 
Vice-President

Ray Carfantan
Vice-President
John Charlton
Secretary

Dan Perrin
Director
Stu Hackett
Treasurer


Sharon Marejka
Executive Director
Andrew Latham
Head Coach

Regrets (Directors):


Alex Campbell

Terry Hughes


Maureen Mitchell-Starkey

Recording Secretary:
Lori Marshall
The meeting was called to order at 19:04 hrs.

1. ROLL CALL & APPROVAL OF AGENDA:

	Motion:  To adopt the Agenda as circulated by  J. Charlton  2nd D. Perrin                                                         Carried


2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING #3 August 4, 2009:

Motion:  To approve the Minutes as circulated of Board Meeting #3 August 4,, 2009

 by B. Nex 2nd S. Hackett







                Carried

3. OLD BUSINESS:

Respect in Sport – T. Satterford

· Salt Spring and Sooke are in favour of their coaches attending the program.

· All LISA staff coaches should attend the program.

· Discussion regarding how far behind other sports soccer is when it comes to handling risk management and background checks.

· Director Charlton spoke about LISA setting an example and leading the way regarding “due diligence” with their own staff coaches.

· The cost of a CRC was discussed and the unlikely event that the various District police departments would waive their fees given how many coaches were involved in soccer.

· Director Charlton will prepare a rationale for Criminal Record Checks.

· The LISA (regarding implementing a gradual screening programme for all District coaches) will write a policy and procedure.

Motion:  I move that LISA Staff coaches be required to have a Criminal Record check completed and complete the “Respect in Sport” program  by D. Perrin – 2nd B. Nex

  Carried

Survey Committee Recommendations – D. Perrin

Director Perrin gave an update on the Survey Committee Recommendations and the importance of keeping the momentum going as it is clear by the Special General Meeting that the members can see changes are needed, whether this is the GHSA/CBSC proposal or the LISA Survey Committee recommendations.

The President spoke of how (in order to keep momentum) he called a Presidents meeting for mid September, however two days later GHSA and CBSC made their own request for a meeting in October.  To this regard the Board decided the September meeting could be cancelled.

Boundary Review Committee Discussion

The Presidents will be contacted by the Executive Director asking for a time slot to attend their Board meetings to discuss the findings and recommendations of the survey committee.

Motion:  I move that the full package of the Survey results be posted on the LISA website.  By D. Perrin – 2nd S. Hackett










                Carried

Constitution & Bylaws and Rules & Regulations

Director Nex was requested to send the updated Constitution & Bylaws and Rules & Regulations to the Executive Director so that they can be posted on the LISA website.

Treasurer’s Report – S. Hackett

Discussed was the fact that Board members should not be out of pocket for Board expenses.

4. 
NEW BUSINESS:
Club Updates – T. Satterford

The President and Vice President attended the recent Juan de Fuca Annual General Meeting.  At JdF’s request the President chaired the election of officers.

Enforcement of various playing rules – T. Satterford

· Game obligations – Teams will be fined for “No Shows”.

· Mandatory make-up weekends – There will be two mandatory make-up game weekends, one during Christmas break, and one during spring break.

· On-line Registration – The Executive Director gave a report on the status of the BCSA system that is currently under development.  At the recent Registrars meeting they were all in favour of ascertaining if the BCSA system is capable of some of the characteristics of the on-line USL system whereby on game day both teams can print off each others legal rosters.  This system would also incorporate any discipline i.e. a player under suspension would not show on the roster that day until his or her suspension has been completed.

5.
OTHER:

· Discussed was the current hold on Gaming funds and in particular how this might affect the clubs this coming season.

· The Executive Director spoke of the recent changes to the BC Soccer Constitution and Bylaws regarding the number of OOD Players for U17s and U18s from three (3) to Five (5).  She asked that the Constitution Committee consider making the same change to the LISA rules.  She has already prepared and forwarded a draft on how this rule might look for their consideration.

· Director Carfantan questioned the insurance liability of parents driving players (Super-Y League) in Florida and a Code of Conduct form for parents travelling with the players.  Director Charlton will confer with the staff regarding preparing some guidelines with regards to due diligence and potential risk management.

· The Head Coach stated that the CCC course scheduled for September 12th & 13th has been cancelled due to a lack of numbers.  Other courses are either filling up or exceeding expectations.

6.
ADJOURNMENT:

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

ACTION ITEMS:

1. Director de Frias to publish the names of the Island officials from Provincial and National competitions this past summer.

2. Director Charlton will prepare a rationale for Criminal Record Checks.
3. The LISA will develop a policy and procedure paper regarding a gradual screening programme for all District coaches.
4. The Executive Director will send a message to the Presidents cancelling the meeting on September 15th Done.
5. The Executive Director will contact the Club Presidents requesting for an invitation to one of their upcoming Board Meetings to discuss the findings and recommendations of the survey committee.  Done
6. The full results of the Survey will be posted on the LISA website. Done
7. Director Nex to send the Executive Director the updated Constitution & Bylaws and Rules and Regulations for posting on the LISA website.
8. Director Charlton will confer with staff and look into general guidelines for a Code of Conduct for parents travelling with LISA teams.  Done
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